
 
 

 
 

Government spending was a central issue in the 2010 elections, and it has remained an important 

concern in this election cycle, especially for independent voters. 

Using data from the Office of Management and Budget and the Department of Treasury, this chart 

shows the amount of real federal dollars spent per capita over the past 40 years. The data clearly 

highlight that, after adjusting for population and inflation, federal outlays have, with a few exceptions, 

mostly grown, with a clear increase over the past 12 years. 

 

The first Carter budget spent $6,892 per person, and President Reagan’s first budget spent $7,250. His 

successor’s first budget spent $8,368, and President Clinton’s first budget spent $8,248. Remarkably, 

the Clinton era oversaw a decline in the per capita spending—from $8,248 to $8,047 over eight years. 

But that trend was radically reversed during George W. Bush’s two terms. Bush’s last budget is 

$11,644. Some of the fiscal year 2009 spending was a result of President Obama’s  so called stimulus 

bill. However, President Bush is still responsible for most of this year’s spending. Since then spending 

in real terms per capita has remained fairly constant, and even declined in fiscal year 2012.   

 

Spending increases are projected to continue, driven by the fiscal demands of programs such as Social 

Security, Medicare, and Medicaid. This chart—and the supporting charts below—provide further 

evidence that this country has a spending problem and needs to start making cuts to restore government 

spending to sustainable and responsible levels.  

Veronique de Rugy provides supplementary charts showing the nation’s spending problem at 

Mercatus.org. 

To contact Dr. de Rugy, call 202.550.9246 or email rlandaue@gmu.edu 

 

http://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/budget/Historicals
http://www.census.gov/popest/data/historical/index.html

